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Currently looking for a small group for 
the awards committee. Got great ideas? 
Wanna help design club jerseys that will 
make everyone jealous? Then perhaps 
you've come to the right place. PM me if 
you're interested in being a part. You'll 
get volunteer credit and I might even 
spring for coffee and treats. Talk to me 
about it now, we need to get moving on 
it.   
 

Peter Westbrook 
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PRESIDENTS 
PACELINE...............  

Peter Westbrook 

Just when you think you've done 

something of note, there's always 

someone more clever than yourself. One of my favorite club rides is Winter 

Escape. Riding from St. George to Zion National Park is a spectacular ride. I love 

day dreaming about riding it, imagining the route, the stops, the turns, the climbs, 

the descents, and especially the entrance to the narrows. I also really love talking 

about it. It's especially fun when I'm telling someone that either doesn't cycle, or 

does it sparingly. The response is almost always the same, they dread the seven-

mile commute to work, or they can't imagine riding more than just a few miles, 

and they can't believe that I'd actively engage in a long ride. Not to mention, 

many people think that because of my size, there's no way. There's always a 

myriad of questions, like, how much water/food do you carry, what kind of bike 

do you have, is it carbon? How do you train for it? What do you eat? What 

happens if you get a mechanical breakdown? How come you're still fat? After all 

this, I kinda start to feel like a badass. The last time I rode it was May 13th. 

Couldn't have demanded better weather. The day was going great and on our last 

stop in La Verkin, before the climb really starts, we stop at the Maverik. Outside 

this Maverik are a couple of Surly all-purpose go anywhere bikes. Loaded down 

with gear. Turns out the 2-people piloting them are from New Zealand. They 

started their trek in Chile, and were on their way to Canada. They figured they 

MIGHT make Cedar Breaks by dark. An interesting couple that gushed about how 

they loved the American west, and already couldn't wait to come back. Talking to 

them outside the Maverik when we first rolled up, was a scraggly looking fellow, 

skinny, well over 6 foot, unkept hair and beard, who I figured for a La Verkin local 

yokel. Turns out, he started walking from Miami in December, and made it as far 

as La Verkin on May 13th. He would have been there on the 12th, but he didn't 

know he couldn't walk through the tunnels in Zion, so he had to find another way. 



I ask him if he's gonna follow highway 50, he says no 

and refers to it as it is so famously known, the loneliest 

highway in America. He said the trip from Green River to 

Salina nearly broke him alone, just because of how 

much water he had to carry. Look on the map. There is 

nothing between there. He'd mostly been living off of 

the kindness of strangers, and accepting no rides, unless 

it was to their home where he could camp out and/or get a shower. He didn't look 

nearly as ragged as I'd think someone would look on such a journey. Anyway, his 

plan was to hike through the gorge. We left La Verkin and while riding to Zion, I 

kept imagining seeing him on the way back to St. George, maybe stopping and 

buying him something to eat, just so we could chat. Didn't happen. At our turn 

around point Don turned over 60,000 club miles. After the ride, we went to Las 

Vegas. Spent the night, and the next day loaded up to come back to Salt Lake. 

While driving through the gorge, there he was, walking against traffic, so no one 

would slow down and try to offer him a ride, I stuck my head and arms out the 

window and yelled his name. He very casually lifted his arm with an open palm as 

we went by at mach speed. I've been following him on social media, and he finally 

made it to his destination about 2 weeks ago. San Francisco. I guess the point of 

my story is, even though I'm outclassed by badassery, it's ok to feel good about 

the little accomplishments I make in my life. Not everyone can be THAT Badass. 

 
Anyone that can figure out the name of the Walking dude, gets a prize. Renwick, you won last 
time, so you're out. Williams, you're out too. In fact, 
I'll choose the first person that I KNOW didn't already 
know the name. 

 
 
 Ron Renwick collecting his prize 
from thŜ ƭŀǎǘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ tŀŎŜƭƛƴŜ 

ά[ƻƴƎ 5ŀȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ŀŘŘƭŜέΗ 
 
 



 
 
 

GOOD NEWS 
Ron Cole - who crashed his bike in Foxboro in order to miss an out-of-

control 6-year-old on a scooter who rolled into the street, has climbed back on his 
bike for the first time since the accident.  Good luck 
on continued recovery for Ron. 

Don Williams has reached his 60 thousand club miles! 
²h²Η !ƴŘ ƘŜ ƪŜŜǇǎ ƻƴ ƎƻƛƴƎΗ tƛŎƪƭŜǎΧΦ 

 

Bonneville Cycling Club άGIVESέ 
The month of June wraps up with one of .//Ωǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ service projects ς The 

Harmons MS 150.   

Team members start showing up on Thursday morning to set-up camp   sign 

preparation starts Thursday afternoon and bright and early Friday morning route 

marking commences for the Saturday and Sunday routes.  Bob Lange breaks out 

BBQ and other delicacies to keep us fed, awnings up for shade ς ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƛƴ 

business. 

This year proved to be another great effort on the part of our volunteers -  

marking the route and helping set-up the entire weekend. 

ROUTE MARKING 

Sunday route crew ς Kean and Shannon Healy, Iris Buder Jenson marked the route 

to Hyrum and back thru Millville, in spite of road construction that required two 

route modifications 

Saturday ς Logan to Newton ς Art Brunisholz and Bob Lange marked the out and 

back past Benson to newton and back for the first and last 15 miles. 

  The League of American  Bicyclists  is leading the movement to create a 

Bicycle Friendly America  for everyone.  As leaders, our commitment is to listen and 

learn,  define standards and share best practices to engage diverse communities 

and build  

a powerful, unified voice for change.   

For more information or to support the League , visit 

www.bikeleague.org  



75-mile loop ς Steve and Cheryl Holden and Vic Crookston started at Newton ς 

picking up the middle course-  up to Weston over to Fairview down to Lewiston 

and back to Newton   

100-mile loop(s) -  the new route design this year had 3 breakout loops to boost 

75 miles up to 100 miles -  Mary Margaret teamed up with Pete Orum, one of the 

MS volunteers to mark the 100 loops and hopscotch the 75-mile crew all day. 

Delineators -  National MS guidelines require an arrow at every turn so Jeff 

Stoppenhagen drew the short straw and rode with yours truly all day, in a 

borrowed Uhaul to drop out 68 markers.  smaller and lighter than years past, the 

full route went out in one truckload, but still a lot of work.  Next year ς an open 

trailer or stake bed truck, or helicopter -  would work better. 

POTLUCK 

Jackie McGill and Kerry Christensen fired up the grill for brats, Bob Lange 

made kabobs, everyone in camp pitched in, nobody went hungry.  

RIDE MARSHALS  

! ǊŜŎƻǊŘ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ waΩǎ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ Ŧƭŀǘ-tire changing weather to 

cover the route and with varied start times, our coverage was extensive for the 

day. 

IŜǊŜΩǎ the list: 

Greg and Cathi Allen, Colleen Minson, Maria Fruin, Chris Goff, Janet Goff, Zach 

Sandall, Tim and Liesa Sandall, Robert and Andrew Bishop, Vic Crookston, John 

Arlen, Heather Ellefson, Tom Coffey, Randy Plant, Stacey Walker, Bob Lange, 

Kean and Shannon Healy, Jackie McGill, Kerry Christensen, Art Brunisholz John 

LeCain Steve and Cheryl Holden, Don and Mary Margaret Williams.  Non-

members Cody Scott and Todd Miller, Frank Ryburn  and David Schiff. 

ROUTE PICKUP 

Bob Lange, Jeff Stoppenhagen,  Art Brunisholz, Steve and Cheryl Holden, Vic 

Crookston and Kerry Christensen looped the route a final time to bring everything 

back in After the riding is done = everything has to be picked up ς so after a day in 

the saddle, back out on the course to gather signs and arrows 



 

BCC SPREADS OUT 

BCC members also rode on at least 2 more teams that I know of ς familiar faces 

both days up and down the course. 

AND WHY DO WE DO IT?.............. 

ñI wanted to pass on a HUGE thank you to your ride marshals for the 

Utah Best Dam Bike Ride. I had three sets of people help me and they 

were angels. I had two tubes blow, a tire change and then another 

pair helped me get to a stop when my energy was almost completely 

depleted. Each time an extra tube was offered or some electrolytes 

pills were given. They each helped me achieve a new goal and I'm 

truly grateful for their kindness. Please pass it on!!!! Karen Bird (#194)ò 

άL Ƨǳǎǘ ǎǇƻƪŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ Ŏƻ-worker that has been on BikeMS for many years now. 

She said it was a great weekend ς one of the best she has been to and she was 

amazed how many riders there were on Sunday.  /ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎΗ  tƻƭƭȅέ 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



NATIONAL BIKE CHALLENGE 

National Bike Challenge ς 

 The BCC team is at its largest in years, but we could 

be bigger! IŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ȅŜǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ о 

months remaining in the challenge and you could Help 

Utah climb into the top 10 for this year.  Sign up at 

nationalbikechallenge.org join Bonneville 

Cycling Club of Utah, then click on the strava button ς 

ƛǘΩǎ all automatic from there when you download your 

rides to garmin connect and strava. 

 Joining the NBC is easy ς if you already strava ς there is a box on the 

nationalbikechallenge.org webpage that you click on, and with approval its 

automatic.  If you do Strava manually - you enter your mileage in strava, and, if 

ȅƻǳ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƴōŎ ǘƘŜƴ ƛǘ ŀƭǎƻ ŀǳǘƻƳŀǘƛŎŀƭƭȅ ŜƴǘŜǊǎ ȅƻǳǊ ƳƛƭŜǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΣ ǎƻ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ 

no multiple site visits required to participate 

 

 

 

 

 

 



WǳƴŜ Χ ǿŀǎ WǳƴŜΦ .// ǎǘŀǊǘǎ ǘƻ Ƙƛǘ ƛǘǎ ǎǘǊƛŘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ full slate of rides for 

the month and nothing better to kick it off than Little Red Riding Hood.  

Our leaders and their offerings for the month were: 

Early morning rides go most weekdays ς Leaders - Barb DeBry, Pauline Leeman, Robin Perkins, 
Wylie Gerrard,  
Blue Plate Special social and Robins Forgotten loop ς Colleen Minson 
2 Park Ride ς Susan Benedict 
Naborhood Social ς  Rexanne Pond 
Combo Platter/ Platter Plus ς Frankie Tate 
Bear Lake loop -  Jackie McGill 
Climb Series ς from Suncrest, Emigration City Creek, to Big 
Mountain early and late ς Pauline Leeman, Bob Schultz, 
Peter Hansen Lori Schoenwald  
Breakfast rides and Jordan River Rambles - Great Beginner 
offerings ς Harriet Wallis 
MTB on the Pipeline and around the valley ς Dave Tucker 
MTB Millcreek ς Deb Kimbrough 
MTB ς WOS ς John Arlen 
Intervals ς everywhere ς Bonnie Portley 
Hump Day ς Dave Crotchett 
Cotton Bottom and Gelato, and Coffee Cocoa ς Bee Lufkin 
CottonBottom for a burger Social - Great Attendance!   Monday Metrics, Ketchup Metric and 
Cache Valley Recovery ς Mary Margaret Williams 
Richs Bagels ς Frankie Tate and Christina Siwachok 
World Naked Bike Ride ς nobody owned up to this one. 
Park city Socials ς Teresa Tackman 
Provo A Go-Go - Don W.  -  Peter Westbrook marked it 
Centerville SRO ς 3 options ς Greg and Cathi Allen 
Wright to Magna and KenΩs Sandwich social - Cheryl Holden 
(ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ a story for Bike use in Magna.) 
East- West ς Bob Basque found a way around the road 
construction.City Creek and Salt Lake Arts Festival -   Elliott Mott 
Apple Spice social ς Linda Neiswender 
Bike n Brew ς Liesa and Tim Sandall 
Logan Stretch Social ς Shannon Healy 
Weber Canyon up n back ς Connie Nelson 
Coffee Ride on Mondays ς Iris Buder Jensen 
Emigration Canyon ς moved to a new start spot ς Peter Hansen 
And to close out the month -  Chicago Dog ς Just in time to open 
ς Maria Fruin 
 Bountiful Foodies Socialς Cathi Allen 



²ƘŜǊŜ ¸ƻǳ [ƛǾŜ ά²ǊƛƎƘǘ ǘƻ aŀƎƴŀέ 

Do you know your community, and what happens right where you live! Well, I travel to 

Ƴƻǎǘ .// Ŏƭǳō ǊƛŘŜǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƛǘΩǎ ǿƻǊǘƘ ƛǘΗ ¸ŜǎΣ ǘƘƛǎ ǘǊǳŜΣ ōǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƴȅ ƻǿƴ 

neighborhoods, where are the rides there, and why are there no people, how do I get others to 

come?  These were some questions I had for myself, so I set out to find the answers. 

 First of all, I went to a Magna town meeting a year ago when I heard they were showing 

ŀƴŘ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ǉƭŀƴǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΩǎ ōƛƪŜ ǇƭŀƴǎΦ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭƛǾŜ ƛƴ aŀƎƴŀ ōǳǘ Ƴȅ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊƛƴƎ 

schools for my children are in that city, the county library our family uses are there, our 

ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǎǇƻǊǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΦ  {ƻ ȅŜǎΣ L ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 

ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƛǘ ǊŜŦƭŜȄŜǎ ǳǇƻƴ Ƴȅ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΩǎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΦ !ǘ ǘƘƛǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΣ L ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ aŀƎƴŀ Ƙŀǎ ŀ Ǉƭan 

to keep their citizens healthy ƛǘΩǎ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ άaagna in Motionέ Χ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǊŜŎǊŜŀǘƛƻƴ ŎŜƴǘŜǊΣ ŀ 

golf course, swimming pool, several parks, a skate park, and they even have bike routes that are 

marked very clearly for both the bicyclists and the moving vehicles. 

 Then after seeing what this community was doing for us, I decided to use what they 

ƘŀǾŜ ŦƻǊ ƳŜ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭƭȅΗ L ǎǘƻǇǇŜŘ ŘǊƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪΣ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ Ƴȅ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΦ hŦ 

course, commuting for me was fun! I learned it was safe as well. I then shared this with others 

ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ƳŜ ŀƴŘ L ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ōƛƪŜ ǊƛŘŜ ά²ǊƛƎƘǘ ǘƻ aŀƎƴŀέΦ L ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ƛƴ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ 

some families using this route to get to their commutes as well, parents have felt safe with this 

route and the children are aware of the rules to be safe.  I felt like I have shared bicycling with 

my community.  

 Now I have been placing this ride on the BCC ride calendar to share this community 

with the club! It is funny to hear some of the comments from those who have come to the 

άǿŜǎǘέ Χ CŀŎǘǎ ŀǊŜΥ ¢ƘŜ ά/έ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǳƴǘŀƛƴ ƛǎ ŦƻǊ /ȅǇǊǳǎ IƛƎƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ /ȅǇǊǳǎ IƛƎƘ ƛǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǘƘŜǊŜ 

ŀƴŘ Ƙŀǎ ƎǊƻǿƴ ƛƴǘƻ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘǿƻ ŎŀƳǇǳǎŜǎΩΦ aŀƎƴŀ ƛǎ ŀ IƛǎǘƻǊƛŎŀƭ aƛƴŜ ǘƻǿƴ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ōŜƛƴƎ 

restored. The people do honk their horns but its seems always in friendly manner, and they are 

ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘŦǳƭ ǿƘŜƴ .ƛŎȅŎƭƛǎǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ Ŧǳƭƭ ƭŀƴŜ ǇŀƛƴǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ άǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǊƻŘŜέΦ  L 

have left the Club ride to 11 Miles to have our non -members feel welcome, (Hoping that they 

will join someday). There are somedays we extend thŜ ǊƛŘŜ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ǎƻƳŜ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎΧΦ ǿŜ 

just have fun riding our bikes here. 

/ƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ΧΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀƴ Ŝŀǎȅ ǊƛŘŜ ǘƻ ŦƛƴŘ ŀƴŘ ƎŜǘ ǘƻΦ IƻǇŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŜǊŜΗ  

Here some questions for you: where do live, do you know your community bike routes, 

are ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳΣ ŀǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ǊƛŘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ȅƻǳΗ CƛƴŘ ƻǳǘΧΦ .// Ŏŀƴ ōŜ 

ŜǾŜǊȅǿƘŜǊŜ ƭŜǘΩǎ ƳŀƪŜ ƛǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴΧΦΦ 



BCC Climb series riding 

up Millcreek Canyon 
Thank you:  

Dave Tucker and Pauline Leeman for 

the pictures. 7-12-17 


